Dalkeith High School Parent Council

Tuesday 12 January 2016
Present: Allyson Dobson (AD), Caroline Pearson (CP), Steve Kelly (SK), Bill McQueen, Anne Williams, Marianne Flockhart, Jane Richardson, Julie Macdonald (JM), Julie Darling, Iain Cumming, Deborah Slater (DS)
Apologies: Morag Ryan, Stephanie Heasman, Chantal Bruce, Jess Alexander, Carolyne Ross, Anne Murray, Steven and Amanda Mackay
Welcome: Chair welcomed everybody  
Approval of previous minutes and matters arising: SK followed up on the concern raised at the last meeting about the absentee reporting system.  He explained how the system should work, some of the issues that cause errors to occur and how the school is addressing these issues so that truancy texts are not sent when the child is in school       
Notification of AOCB: issues with paper and printers; Sorrento trip
PTA: 
Stained glass update: the timetable for completion of the stained glass has slipped back slightly but, BAM permitting, the installation should take place on 29 Jan.  An official unveiling will then be scheduled.
Ceilidh update and planning: 
· AD has booked the Assembly Hall for Fri 18 March

· Ceilidh Caleerie Band have been booked by CP

· JM has arranged for a bar and licence to be supplied through Eskbank Trading

· Several parents have volunteered to form a sub-committee to organise the event and there are also volunteers to work on the bar for the evening  

· DS will arrange a meeting for the sub-committee at the Justinlees in early February

· It was suggested that the official unveiling of the stained glass could take place at the ceilidh event.  The stained glass artist will be invited as a guest of the Parent Council / PTA

· It was suggested that we have snacks at the ceilidh rather than cooked food although it was suggested that haggis pakoras, etc. could be supplied by a local takeaway. The sub-committee will investigate the options  

· CP to check whether we can pay the band in another way as last time we provided them with food and that is not possible this time

· It was agreed that using plastic glasses would be practical for this event

· Tickets will be priced at £5 for an adult, £2 for a child and £10 for a family with up to 3 children

· AD to ask Joyce Bain to design a ticket and poster  
Head Teacher update: 
Senior Phase Curriculum:  trial run of course choices taking place this week. The curriculum evening for parents and carers was well attended and assemblies about it have been held in school.  There is also a lot of information about it on the school website including FAQs.  The next step is to work out staffing allocation.  One parent in the meeting expressed deep concern about the drop in the number of subjects being taken in S4.  AD responded explaining some of the benefits of the new system in terms of choice and flexibility across the senior phase.
Staff changes:  AD explained that currently recruiting for modern languages, PT Guidance and drama due to staff leaving: Fran Valdera, Gillian Reilly and Abby Lord.
Finance: AD has been able to disperse further funds to departments (£10 000) with additional funds for Developing the Young Workforce.  Bill McQueen sits on the board for DYW along with AD.  
Prelims: no study leave as this will be saved for the actual exams in the summer.  However no new learning will take place for candidates during the Prelims so that they can use school time to revise.  A series of masterclasses will be offered during the study leave in May.  
Uniform:  there has been a strong emphasis on correct uniform since the start of term as this had slipped before Christmas. 
Report back on Learning Visits – Gail Preston (Acting DHT): Gail gave a presentation about Learning Visits.  The overall aim is to maximise learning potential.  Handouts are available for anyone that wishes to have them, please contact Deborah Slater.  Three parents have been invited to join in Learning Visits recently with opportunites for more parents to participate in May.    
AOCB: concern was expressed about the availability of printers and printer paper in school.  SK explained the situation regarding printers across all of Midlothian Council, not just in schools.  SK will follow up on the issues raised.
Sorrento trip: a number of changes have been made to this trip, including a change of dates, a parent requested that a letter be sent out detailing all changes asap.  AD to follow up.       
The meeting was closed.
Parent Council meeting dates 2016: 

23 February 2016

12 April 2016
17 May 2016d
